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NHTSA Recall # 21V-514 
Tiffin Recall # WAY-100 
 
Final Recall Notice 
 
February 15, 2022 
 
Wayfarer Valve Stem or Valve Stem Extenders may be damaged  
 
Dear Wayfarer Dealer,   
 
This notice is sent to you in accordance with the requirements of the National Traffic and Motor Vehicle 
Safety Act.  Tiffin Motorhomes has decided that a defect, which relates to motor vehicle safety, exists on 
certain models of Wayfarer motorhomes: 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020 and 2021 Wayfarers, all floorplans.  
Accordingly, a recall to address this issue is being initiated effective September 1, 2021. 
 
This is the second notice regarding this recall.  The final recall repair is now available.  Wayfarer has 
decided that as the remedy for this recall, the wheel liners should be permanently removed from the 
motorhome and discarded. 

As previously advised, specific Wayfarer motorhomes are equipped with a decorative wheel liner that 
may come into contact with the valve stem or the valve stem extender used on the tires of the 
motorhome.  Repeated contact of a valve stem extender with a wheel liner may cause damage to the 
valve stem or the valve stem extender.  If a valve stem or a valve stem extender is damaged, it can result 
in a loss of air pressure in the tire. A loss of air pressure in the tire may increase the risk of a crash. 

As consideration for the loss of the wheel liners, Tiffin Motorhomes will compensate owners with a one-
time payment of $150.00. 



 
Owners are being notified by mail and have been instructed to bring their motorhome to a dealer or 
service center of their choice to have the wheel liners removed or to turn in wheel liners that were 
previously removed as the interim repair for this recall. 
 
Tiffin Motorhomes is allowing 0.25 hours of labor to remove and dispose of the wheel liners.  An owner 
will be allowed to bring in previously removed wheel liners for disposal, without having to present the 
motorhome.  Once Tiffin Motorhomes receives a warranty claim verifying that the wheel liners have been 
removed and/or disposed of, Tiffin Motorhomes will issue owners a one-time payment of $150.00 in 
compensation for the loss of the wheel liners. 
 
Please verify that the owners correct name and mailing address appear on the warranty claim 
submitted for payment. 
 
Please be reminded that it is a violation of Federal law for you to sell or lease any new motorhomes 
covered by this notification until this recall has been performed on these motorhomes. Substantial civil 
penalties apply to violations of this law. 
 
We regret any inconvenience this action may cause, but feel certain you understand our interest in motor 
vehicle safety. 

 

Tiffin Motorhomes Recall Department 

 


